
      
 

 

  

 

  
  

  
 

   
 

  
    

      
  

      
    

 
  

       
       

     
     

 
 

    
     

   
 
 

 
 
 
 

  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

INSTITUTE 

July 15, 2024 

Grace Clerk, MSN, AGNP-C, RN 
Nursing Educational Consultant 
Board of Registered Nursing 

Re: Support of Grossmont College Increase Enrollment 

Dear Ms. Clerk, 
This letter is in support of Grossmont College Nursing Program increasing enrollment.  I have spoken 
with Dr. Deborah Chow, Associate Dean of Nursing at Grossmont College.  I understand that Grossmont 
College currently is approved for 40 students each semester or 80 per year.  Grossmont College wishes 
to increase enrollment to 50 students each semester with the increase in enrollment targeting mainly 
License Vocational Nurses (LVN) wishing to continue their education. 

As a Vocational Nursing Program Director, many of our students are first generation college students, or 
students returning to school after raising families. Many lack the confidence or resources to start off in 
a traditional ADN program, although their end goal is frequently to obtain their RN license. The most 
common concern that graduates have voiced to me over the years is that there are very few spots open 
for VN to RN step-up students in traditional RN programs. They will typically resort to very costly and 
sometimes poorly run private programs 

Increasing opportunities for LVNs to advance their education and expand the scope of practice will 
benefit the community by reducing the nursing shortage. Currently in East County San Diego, projections 
indicate the nursing shortage will continue to expand through 2030. 

Sincerely, 

Sheri Saretsky, MSN/Ed, RN 
Director of Nursing 
Dalrada Career Institute 
sheri@healthcaretrainingsd.com 
619-206-1379 

8787 Complex Drive Suite B100 San Diego, CA 92123  858-278-9800 

mailto:sheri@ihginfo.net


 

 

 

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

  

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

  
 
 

  

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
  

 
 

 
 
 

SOUTHWESTERN COLLEGE 

HIGHER EDUCATION CENTER AT OTAY MESA 

Governing Board 

Don Dumas 

Kristine Galicia Brown 

Roberto Alcantar 

Robert Moreno 

Corina Soto 

July 9, 2024 

Grace Clerk, MSN, AGNP-C, RN 
Nursing Educational Consultant 
Board of Registered Nursing 

Re: Support of Grossmont College Increase Enrollment 

Dear Ms. Clerk, 
This letter is in support of Grossmont College Nursing Program increasing enrollment.  I 
have spoken with Dr. Deborah Chow, Associate Dean of Nursing at Grossmont College.  I 
understand that Grossmont College currently is approved for 40 students each semester or 
80 per year.  Grossmont College wishes to increase enrollment to 50 students each 
semester, with the increase in enrollment targeting mainly License Vocational Nurses 
(LVNs) wishing to continue their education. 

While the availability of clinical rotations is limited, Dr Chow has assured me that 
placement of students in the clinical sites will be strategic to ensure maximum usage of 
existing clinical groups and the addition of Select Specialty Hospital of San Diego.  Because 
of this strategic planning, I support the increased enrollment for Grossmont College 
Nursing Program. 

Sincerely, 

Samantha Girard 
Samantha Girard Ph.D. RN 
Senior Director of Nursing & Health Occupations 
(619) 216-6762 
sgirard@swccd.edu 

900 Otay Lakes Road, Chula Vista, CA 91910-7299 • (619) 421-6700 • Fax (619) 482-6413 • TTY (619) 482-6470 • www.swccd.edu 

www.swccd.edu
mailto:sgirard@swccd.edu


 

 

        

      

 

    
 
    

   
   

  
  

   
 

   
 

    

 

  
 

  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

                        

• GOVERNING BOARD MEMBERS 

CHRIS FITE 

JIM KELLY 

ELVA SALINAS 

ROBERT SHIELD 

DR. GARY C. WOODS 

• SUPERINTENDENT 

COMMITTED TO EXCELLENCE 

S I N C E 1 9 2 0 MICHAEL FOWLER 

July 9, 2024 

Grace Clerk, MSN, AGNP-C, RN 

Nursing Educational Consultant 

Board of Registered Nursing 

Re: Support of Grossmont College Increase Enrollment 

Dear Ms. Clerk, 

This letter is in support of Grossmont College Nursing Program increasing enrollment.  I have 

spoken with Dr. Deborah Chow, Associate Dean of Nursing at Grossmont College.  I understand 

that Grossmont College currently is approved for 40 students each semester or 80 per year.  

Grossmont College wishes to increase enrollment to 50 students each semester, with the increase 

in enrollment targeting mainly License Vocational Nurses (LVNs) wishing to continue their 

education. 

While the availability of clinical rotations is limited, Dr Chow has assured me that placement of 

students in the clinical sites will be strategic to ensure maximum usage of existing clinical 

groups and the addition of Select Specialty Hospital of San Diego. Because of this strategic 

planning, I support the increased enrollment for Grossmont College Nursing Program. 

Sincerely, 

Heather Peterson 

Director, Health Occupations Center 

POST OFFICE BOX 1043 LA MESA, CALIFORNIA 91944-1043 www.guhsd.net 

TELEPHONE (619) 644-8000 FAX (619) 465-1349 

www.guhsd.net


 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

  

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

  
 

 
 

   
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

~ 
M!RACOSTA 

ycoLLEGE 
MIRACOSTA COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT 

l Barnard Drive, Oceanside, CA 92056 

► P 760.757.2121 ► F 760.795.6609 ► www.miracosta.edu 

Community Learning Center 

1831 Mission Avenue, Oceanside, CA 92058 

• P 760.795.8710 ► F 760.795.8730 

Oceanside Campus 

1 Barnard Drive. Oceanside, CA 92056 

► P 760.757.2121 ► F 760.795.6609 

San Elijo Campus 

3333 Manchester Avenue, Cardiff, CA 92007 

► P 760.944.4449 ► F 760.634.7875 

July 10, 2024 

Grace Clerk, MSN, AGNP-C, RN 
Nursing Educational Consultant 
Board of Registered Nursing 

Re: Support of Grossmont College Increase Enrollment 

Dear Ms. Clerk, 

This letter is in support of Grossmont College Nursing Program increasing enrollment.  I have 
spoken with Dr. Deborah Chow, Associate Dean of Nursing at Grossmont College.  I understand 
that Grossmont College currently is approved for 40 students each semester or 80 per year.  
Grossmont College wishes to increase enrollment to 50 students each semester, with the increase 
in enrollment targeting mainly License Vocational Nurses (LVNs) wishing to continue their 
education. 

While the availability of clinical rotations is limited, Dr Chow has assured me that placement of 
students in the clinical sites will be strategic to ensure maximum usage of existing clinical 
groups and the addition of Select Specialty Hospital of San Diego.  Because of this strategic 
planning, I support the increase enrollment for Grossmont College Nursing Program. 

Sincerely, 

Dr. Yvette Duncan DNP, RN, CNS, CEN 
Director/Instructor RN Nursing Program 
MiraCosta College 
One Barnard Dr. 
Oceanside, CA 92056 
(760) 757-2121 ext. 6440 
yduncan@miracosta.edu 

mailto:yduncan@miracosta.edu


SAN DIEGO CITY COLLEGE 
1313 Park Boulevard 

San Diego, California 92101-4787 

619-388-3400 

July 10, 2024 

Grace Clerk, MSN, AGNP-C, RN 
Nursing Educational Consultant 
Board of Registered Nursing 

Re: Support of Grossmont College Increase Enrollment 

Dear Ms. Clerk, 

I am writing to express support for the Grossmont College Nursing 
Program's plan to increase its enrollment. I recently discussed this with Dr. 
Deborah Chow, the Associate Dean of Nursing at Grossmont College. 
Currently, the college is approved for 40 students each semester or 80 per 
year. 

However, Grossmont College aims to increase this number to SO students 
per semester, with a focus on attracting Licensed Vocational Nurses {LVNs) 
who want to further their education. 

Although there are constraints on the availability of clinical rotations, Dr. 
Chow has assured me that the placement of students in clinical sites will be 
carefully planned to make the most out of existing clinical groups and 
include the addition of Select Specialty Hospital of San Diego. 

With this strategic approach, I fully support the increase in enrollment for 
the Grossmont College Nursing Program. 

Sincerely, 

(}. I)~ J DNi~ fNl2 {JJJu) {2('J 

Dr. Dometrives Armstrong, DNP, MSN, FNP, PHN, RN 
Associate Dean of Nursing 
San Diego City College, Nursing Education Program 



 

 

 
 

  
 

 
 

 

  
  

  
 

    
 

  
 

   
      

      
   

    
 

   
   

       
  

 
 

 

  

   
 

 
 

 
 

SDSU 
San Diego State 
University 

San Diego State University 
School of Nursing 
5500 Campanile Drive 
San Diego, CA 92182-8080 
sdsu.edu 

July 10, 2024 

Grace Clerk, MSN, AGNP-C, RN 
Nursing Educational Consultant 
Board of Registered Nursing 

Re: Support of Grossmont College Increase in Enrollment 

Dear Ms. Clerk, 

This letter is in support of the Nursing Program at Grossmont College in San Diego, California to increase 
enrollment to their Associate Degree in Nursing (ADN) Program. I understand that Grossmont College 
currently is approved for 40 students each semester or 80 per year. Grossmont College wishes to 
increase enrollment to 50 students each semester, with the increase in enrollment targeting mainly 
License Vocational Nurses (LVNs) wishing to continue their education to obtain an ADN. 

While the availability of clinical rotations is limited, Dr Chow has assured me that placement of students 
in the clinical sites will be strategic to ensure maximum usage of existing clinical groups and the addition 
of Select Specialty Hospital of San Diego. Because of this strategic planning, I am in support of this 
proposed increase in enrollment for Grossmont College’s ADN Program. 

Sincerely, 

Karen A. Macauley 

Karen Macauley, PhD, DNP, FNP-BC, GNP-BC 
Professor and Director 
College of Health and Human Services/School of Nursing 
San Diego State University 
Email: kmacauley@sdsu.edu 
Phone: (619) 594-6504 

mailto:kmacauley@sdsu.edu
https://sdsu.edu


  
 

 

 

 

  
  

  
 

   
 

  
       

  
         

   
    

 
     

    
 

     
    

      
     

 
 

 
 

  
    

   
  

   
 
 

A Healthier Me 

July 9, 2024 

Grace Clerk, MSN, AGNP-C, RN 
Nursing Educational Consultant 
Board of Registered Nursing 

Re: Support of Grossmont College Increase Enrollment 

Dear Ms. Clerk, 
This letter is in support of the Grossmont College Nursing Program's increased enrollment.  I have 
spoken with Dr. Deborah Chow, Associate Dean of Nursing at Grossmont College.  I understand that 
Grossmont College is currently approved for 40 students each semester or 80 per year.  Grossmont 
College wishes to increase enrollment to 50 students each semester, however, the increase in 
enrollment will comprise mainly of LVN nurses wishing to continue their education. 

Increasing opportunities for LVNs to advance their education and expand the scope of practice is 
beneficial for the community as well as reducing the nursing shortage. 

As a clinical agency, I can assure you that Grossmont College will continue to have our support as we 
provide them with continued clinical placement. By absorbing one more student into a clinical group, 
the need for additional clinical groups is minimal. Because of this strategic planning, I support the 
increase in enrollment for the Grossmont College Nursing Program. 

Sincerely, 

Suzanne Afflalo, MD 
Family Medicine Physician 
Emeritus Physician of Kaiser Permanente 
Medical Director of IWC Primary Care 
President & CEO of A Healthier Me 



~ KAISER PERMANENTE 

July 9, 2024 

Grace Clerk, MSN, AGNP·C, RN 
Nursing Educational Consultant 
Board of Registered Nursing 

Re: Support of Grossmont College Increase Enrollment 

Dear Ms. Clerk, 

This letter is in support ofGrossmont College Nursing Program increase enrollment. I have spoken with 

Dr Deborah Chow, Associate Dean of Nursing at Grossmont College. I understand that Grossmont 
College currently is approved for 40 students each semester or 80 per year. Grossmont College wishes 

to increase enrollment to 50 students each semester, however the increase in enrollment will comprise 

mainly of LVN nurses wishing to continue their education. 

Increasing opportunities for LVN to advance their education and expand the scope of practice is 
beneficial for the community as well as reducing the nursing shortage. 

As a clinical agency, I can assure you that Grossmont College will continue to have our support as we 

provide them with continued clinical placement. By absorbing one more student into a clinical group, 

the need for additional clinical groups is minimal. Because of these strategic planning, I support the 

irector ducation and Professional Development 

Kaiser Permanente San Diego 

Zion Medical Center & San Deigo Medical Center 

4647 Zion Avenue 

San Diego, California 92120 

(619) 528-5000 

NS-5223 (12-07) 
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Grace Clerk, MSN, AGNP-C, RN
Nursing Educational Consultant 
Board of Registered Nursing

Re: Support of Grossmont College Increase Enrollment

Dear Ms Clerk,
This letter is in support of Grossmont College Nursing Program increase enrollment.  I have spoken with                Dr Deborah Chow, Associate Dean of Nursing at Grossmont College.  I understand that Grossmont College currently is approved for 40 students each semester or 80 per year.  Grossmont College wishes to increase enrollment to 50 students each semester, however the increase in enrollment will comprise mainly of LVN nurses wishing to continue their education.

Increasing opportunities for LVN to advance their education and expand the scope of practice is beneficial for the community as well as reducing the nursing shortage.

As a clinical agency, I can assure you that Grossmont College will continue to have our support as we provide them with continued clinical placement.  By absorbing one more student into a clinical group, the need for additional clinical groups is minimal.   Because of these strategic planning, I support the increase enrollment for Grossmont College Nursing Program.

Sincerely,


Kristin Schalik PHR, SHRM-CP
Manager │ Talent Development │ Scripps Health
Schalik.Kristin@Scrippshealth.org
619-572-4273




